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Public notice 
Whateley Road new zebra pedestrian crossing 

1.   Southwark Council hereby GIVES NOTICE that it has approved under section 23 of the Road 
Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the provision of a new ‘zebra’ pedestrian crossing at the following 
location:-  

WHATELEY ROAD, the centre of which would be located 7 metres west of the north-western 
kerb-line of Fellbrigg Road (as measured from the north-eastern kerb-line of Whateley Road).  

Zig-zag markings, on which vehicles would be prohibited from stopping at all times would be 
laid (i) on the north-east side of the road for a distance of 8 metres north-west of and 4 metres 
south-east of this crossing, and (ii) on the south-west side of the road for a distance of 4 
metres north-west of and 8 metres south-east of this crossing. 

2.  For more information about this scheme please contact Igor Kamir Velasquez Gonzalez of 
the council's Highways – Transport Projects team Highways@southwark.gov.uk   

3. Copies of this notice and plans may be found online at www.southwark.gov.uk/trafficorders, 
paper copies may be obtained from or viewed at Highways, Southwark Council, Environment 
and Leisure, 3rd floor hub 2, 160 Tooley Street, London SE1 2QH – by appointment only. 
Please email traffic.orders@southwark.gov.uk or call 020 7525 3497, for booking details. 

Dated     15 July 2021  
Dale Foden  Head of Service - Highways, Environment and Leisure 
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Statement of reasons 
Whateley Road new zebra pedestrian crossing 

 

This proposal will introduce a formal zebra pedestrian crossing in Whateley Road (Goose Green 
ward), in the London Borough of Southwark.  

The crossing will be located near its junctions with Cyrena Road/Fellbrigg Road. The 
implementations will improve current conditions, upgrade surface materials, change kerb line 
geometry and layout; all based on council design standards, policies and guidelines. 

The implementation of the new zebra pedestrian crossing will also be accommodated by the 
extension of existing ‘at any time’ waiting restrictions (double yellow lines) at this junction which will 
benefit all road users through the improvement of inter-visibility and therefore road safety. The 
amendments to existing waiting restrictions are to be proposed within Minor Traffic Schemes Q1 
(notice published 15 July 2021). 
 
Link to decision: https://moderngov.southwark.gov.uk/ieDecisionDetails.aspx?ID=7293    
 
Dated   15 July 2021 

Igor Kamir Velasquez Gonzalez  
Project Manager 
Highways – Transport Projects 
Highways@southwark.gov.uk 
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